
	
  

 
Brighton Neighbors United 

	
  

 

January 15, 2015 

By email (Gerald.Autler.bra@cityofboston.gov) 

 
Mr. Gerald Autler, Senior Project Manager 
Boston Redevelopment Authority 
0ne City Hall Square, 9th Floor 
Boston, MA  02201 
 
Re: “2000 Commonwealth Avenue Filing” 
 

Dear Mr. Autler,  
It is our understanding that there is currently an opportunity to comment on Boston College’s 
2000 Commonwealth Avenue Residential Hall proposal. The proposal (Project Notification 
Form) is dated December 19, 2014. Is it correct to assume that our comments should address that 
document? Or are we once again speaking of a moving target, a project that today looks one 
way, tomorrow another; a project that embodies institutional promises made today, just to be 
reversed tomorrow?  
We ask you for clarification because, unfortunately the latter, again, seems to be the case. Page 3 
of the Project Notification Form clearly states:  
“[The project] will foster positive community relations with the residents of adjacent buildings 
and the surrounding neighborhood; and  
	
  
“The Project will create a safer environment for students and the community by locking all balcony doors 
and providing additional security in the building;” 
 
It has come to BNU’s attention that the proposal is doing neither.  

On the first statement, it has been the position of BNU, since the onset of discussions on the BC 
IMP, that Boston College’s proposal for 2000 Commonwealth Avenue is harmful to Brighton 
residents. As you know, Boston College’s purchase of the property went against the interests of 
our community, took from the market a valuable residential asset, and will deprive the City from 
vital tax revenue. In addition to BNU’s opposition to the repurposing of 2000 Commonwealth 
Avenue, 492	
  individuals	
  who participated in the IMP’s September 2008 comment period (an 
overwhelming 82% of the total participants) rejected that component of BC’s plan. 
Our position on this matter has been amply documented in letters to the BRA and to elected 
officials, though it was never considered by decision-makers during the IMP process. Deeply 
disappointed but still mindful of our civic responsibilities, we return to this “Comment Period” 
process, of which we are extremely skeptical. We do so prompted by Brighton residents who 
ironically have been staunch supporters of BC’s proposal for 2000 Commonwealth Avenue. In 



	
  

 

frustration, they have asked us to join them in expressing their dismay at Boston College’s 
practice of systematically committing to one thing in order to obtain neighbors’ support for its 
schemes, then turning against said neighbors once the College’s goals have been achieved. 
Which leads us to the second statement (“promise”) by Boston College, in which the College 
commits to locking the building’s balconies (to guarantee the safety of its students, of course). It 
seems as a wise precaution and yet…our neighbors report that this precaution will no longer be 
fully implemented… Now, this puts BNU is a complicated position. Are we to comment on 
aspects of the formal document (Project Notification Form)? But what is the point of such an 
exercise? The College has already betrayed its commitment to neighbors, and the 
community at large, multiple times, and mocked the BRA by presenting a document to the 
agency to which it is not bound.  
So, for the record, BNU strongly opposes the “new” proposal to keep balconies open during 
the summer months. It is hard to understand why safety concerns upheld during the year should 
be ignored during the summer months.  

 
Sincerely,  

 

Ram Rao 
Chair, Brighton Neighbors United 
 
Cc: Hon. Mayor Martin J. Walsh 

Secretary of State William F. Galvin (by email: cis@sec.state.ma.us) 
State Senator William Brownsberger (by email: William.Brownsberger@masenate.gov) 
State Representative Kevin Honan (by email: Kevin.Honan@mahouse.gov) 
State Representative Michael Moran (by email: Michael.Moran@mahouse.gov) 
City Councilor Mark Ciommo (by email: Mark.Ciommo@cityofboston.gov) 
City Councilor at Large Stephen Murphy (by email: Stephen.Murphy@cityofboston.gov) 
City Councilor at Large Ayanna Pressley (by email: Ayanna.Pressley@cityofboston.gov) 
City Councilor at Large Michelle Wu (by email: Michelle.Wu@boston.gov) 
City Councilor at Large Michael Flaherty (by email: Michael.F.Flaherty@boston.gov) 
Felix Arroyo, Chief of Health and Human Services (by email: Felix.Arroyo@boston.gov) 
John Barros, Chief of Economic Development, (by email: John.Barros@boston.gov) 
Brian Golden, Director, BRA (by email: Brian.Golden@boston.gov) 
John Laadt, Neighborhood Liaison, (by email: John.Laadt@boston.gov) 

 
 

 

























 
 

 

Reservoir Gardens Condominium Association 
 
 
 

Boston, January 19, 2015 
 

To Mr. Gerald Autler, Senior Project Manager/Planner  

Boston Redevelopment Authority  

One City Hall Square  - Boston, MA 02201  

Re: Noise mitigation issues at 2000 Commonwealth Avenue 
 
 
On behalf of the 50 units’ residents in our Condominium, abutting the Boston College 

property at 2000 Commonwealth Avenue, and as Trustees of the Condominium 

Association, we are writing to express concern about noise pollution issues, and ask the 

City of Boston (BRA) to consider our request for further efforts to mitigate noise. 

 

As described in the Project Notification Form we received from Boston College on 

December 22, page 2-1, the mitigation efforts taken by BC for the outdoor patio are 

inadequate (“a natural buffer of potted plants”).  We request, together with strict 

monitoring of residents’ noise levels in outside areas at 2000 Commonwealth Avenue, 

better noise screening than potted plants. 

 

We commend the installation of new windows in the building, equipped with limiters to 

prevent windows from opening more than six inches, as well as the closure of the 

balconies. However, both in the Notification Form, and in published press releases, 

Boston College has intimated that windows and balconies will be open during the 

summer months (from June 1st to the first week of August). This is a rather irrational 

policy and we request that the same policies applied during the academic year be 

followed also in summer (we have also gathered signatures from our residents on this 

issue, which are being sent to you by our Condo’s BC Liaison, Ms. Mary Kennedy). 



 

As stated in the Form, summer will be a time for BC to host academic conferences (and 

possibly youth gatherings) on campus. Participants in these conferences and gatherings 

will not be directly affiliated with Boston College, and thus hardly easier to control than 

BC students, whose behavior is further constrained by academic discipline codes and 

threat of expulsion. Allowing use of balconies and opening of windows during the 

summer months, when non-BC affiliated guests will naturally tend to stay up later than in 

winter months, will in fact increase the likelihood of more noise at later hours from those 

open balconies and windows. 

 

We therefore request that the City Government - BRA ask Boston College to 

enforce the same policies regarding balconies and windows in summer, and 

implement more stringent noise control efforts all year round on outdoor areas. We 

thank you very much for your consideration. 

 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
RGC Association Trustees 
 
 
Eugenio Menegon (1984 Commonwealth Avenue, apt. 4) 
 
Sudhir Maharaj (1984 Commonwealth Avenue, apt. 5) 
 
 
Please reply to emenegon@bu.edu 
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